
2ND BATTALION, THE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN REGIMENT ASSOCIATION INC.

MINUTES OF THE 2020 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

HELD AT

GEEBUNG RETURNED & SERVICES LEAGUE SUB-BRANCH 

ON SATURDAY 31ST OCTOBER 2020
The meeting commenced at 10.30am.  

The ODE

PRESENT: As per the attendance book (13). Proxies held by President and Secretary (17).  The Secretary advised there was a quorum.

APOLOGIES: Colin Brooks, Barry Tinkler, Butch Matthews, John “Jock” Cassidy, Graeme Smith OAM, Ross Bimrose, Ross Kenny MM, Rick Avery, Greg Holmes, Michael Slater, Patrick Forbes MC, Laurie Muller, Robert Devers, William Stephen, Robert Althofer, Richard Hawkins, Stuart Austin, Ross Britt, Brian Malcolmson, Gary McDonald, Ross Horne, Paul King, Gordon Stevens, Rick Hollingdrake OAM, Bob Thomas, Norm Devereux, Barry Seeley, Justin Huggett MG, Alan Whitcombe, Peter Heeney, 
Welcome
The President welcomed all those in attendance. 

MINUTES OF THE 2019 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Moved Kevin Dean, Seconded Graham Coops that the Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held on 26th October 2019 be taken as read. 

CARRIED

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Welcome to the 2020 2RAR Association AGM. This year, Covid-19 has impacted heavily on our activities as can be seen by this restricted AGM.  This has meant no annual reunion at Tweed Heads, no organised ANZAC Day or Vietnam Veterans Day activities.  Hopefully 2021 will see us return to normal.

As you know, we have been planning to move the Association committee to Townsville for a number of years.  With the support of a number of key people, we now have a number of volunteers from North Qld who have put their hands up to take on key positions on the committee.  Should members so decide today at this AGM, it will signify a new and exciting chapter for the 2RAR Association. 

I am keen for the annual reunion, which has been held in Tweed Heads at the end of October each year, to continue for those veterans located mainly in SE Qld as well as for those veterans from the southern states who have attended these gatherings every year.  It is important that these veterans have an opportunity to stay in touch. While the format is likely to be somewhat different from previous years, it is considered appropriate for this annual event to continue to be held.  We look forward to continuing this annual reunion at Tweed Heads.

A number of us from the Association were invited to attend the Battalion dining-in night at Lavarack Barracks in December last year.  It was an excellent evening attended by the officers, SNCOs as well as the junior NCOs.  During this function I had the opportunity to present the Battalion with a painting which was commissioned to provide a lasting legacy to those who served in 2RAR on both tours of duty in Vietnam.  It now hangs in pride of place at Battalion Headquarters.  Since the unveiling and presentation to the Battalion, there have been some comments about its cost and the use of Association funds for this purchase.  I can assure you that no Association funds ie members’ money - were spent on this painting.  The considerable surplus funds that were realised as the result of sponsorship and donations from the Vietnam reunion held in Townsville in 2012, was sufficient to pay for this masterpiece.  This painting is of the highest quality and was painted by highly accredited artists. With proper handling and care, this painting will live on in perpetuity in 2RAR.
Each year the Association present an award of a Silver Soldier plus $1000 for the Battalion Champion Soldier.  I had the privilege of presenting the award for 2019 to Pte Samuel Dierckx. The function also provided me with the opportunity to acknowledge the outgoing RSM, WO1 Jason Sten. To recognise his support to the Association during his two years as RSM, WO1 Sten was presented with a Silver Soldier.

It was gratifying to see the CO 2RAR(Amphib), LtCol Judd Finger, being recognised in the Australia Day Honours List with the award of the Conspicuous Service Cross. I forwarded a letter of congratulations on behalf of the Association. 

The committee has developed a series of SOPs to facilitate a number of procedures within the Association.  These have now been reviewed and can be found on our website.

Our prime means of communication within the Association is our newsletter, RINGO.  We do have email for those with computer access, as well as Facebook and our Website.  I encourage our members to regularly check the Facebook Page as well as the Website.  The Association’s quarterly newsletter has been revamped this year and this has resulted in a much more attractive publication.  We now receive greater input to the newsletter from the Battalion which gives our members more information about current unit activities.  We continue to seek an increase of electronic distribution of the newsletter to save some of the considerable cost involved in sending out hard copies.  For those members who have computer access but have not advised the secretary, I urge you to do so.  For those who do not have email access, we will continue to send out the newsletter by post.  

The annual RAR Corporation AGM and RARA National Council Meeting, which is normally held in Canberra in July each year was held via Zoom on 25 July this year because of Covid-19.  A number of issues were discussed 

The Association has continued to enjoy an excellent relationship with the Battalion and this is due in no small way to the efforts of our North Queensland representative, Jock Cassidy.  I would like to acknowledge the outstanding work undertaken by Jock over many years.

Financially, the Association remains in a very sound position and I thank the treasurer for his management skills.

Finally, I do wish to acknowledge the continued outstanding work undertaken by the committee members.  These members give up a fair amount of time to ensure that the Association remains a viable and relevant organisation supporting the 2RAR veteran community as well as those that are still serving.  Additionally, our state representatives have done their best for their state members.  I would like to thank each one.

Thank you.

“Second to None”

Leo Van De Kamp

President

2RAR Association

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer presented the Audited Statement of Accounts as at 30 September 2020. 

Moved David White, Seconded Kevin “Dasher” Dean that the Accounts be received. 

CARRIED

APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR

Mr Lachlan Graff, the current Auditor, has indicated his willingness to continue in the position of Auditor for 2020-2021.
Moved David White, Seconded Arthur Macdonald that Lachlan Graff be appointed Auditor. 

CARRIED

ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2019-20
Robert Althofer would stand for the position of President. As there were no other nominations for the position, the Chairman declared Robert Althofer elected. 

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION

Justin Huggett would stand for the position of Vice President. As there were no other nominations for the position, the Chairman declared Justin Huggett elected. 

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION

Malcolm Gray would stand for the position of Secretary. As there were no other nominations for the position, the Chairman declared Malcolm Gray elected. 

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION

David White would stand for re-election as Treasurer. As there were no other nominations for the position, the Chairman declared David White elected. 

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION

The following members of the Management Committee were nominating for the vacant positions, and were duly elected:

· Blake Kirkham
· Troy McGill
· Mark Reasons
THE COMMITTEE: President: Robert Althofer, Vice President: Justin Huggett MG, Secretary: Malcolm Gray, Treasurer: David White, Members: Blake Kirkham, Troy McGill, Mark Reasons. 

CARRIED BY ACCLIMATION

AGENDA ITEMS

Special Resolution: Rules of Association Rule 15(1)

15(1) The Management Committee shall meet at least once every two months to exercise the functions prescribed herein. The Committee can decide by simple majority to conduct such meetings by personal attendance, or by video link, or by teleconference, or by postal ballot or by any other method which provides each Committee Member with all reasonable and unfettered involvement in the meeting and voting procedures.

Moved Leo Van De Kamp, Seconded Pat Savage

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Special Resolution: Rules of Association Rule 19

19. The Committee can decide by simple majority to conduct any General Meeting, including the Annual General Meeting, by personal attendance, video link, teleconference, proxy, postal ballot, or by any other method which provides all Members with all reasonable and unfettered involvement in the meeting and voting procedures
Moved Leo Van De Kamp, Seconded Pat Savage

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Special Resolution: Rules of Association Rule 26

26.
These Rules may be amended, repealed or added to by special resolution carried at any general meeting (including the Annual General Meeting).  The special resolution must be approved by 75% of the vote from members who are entitled to vote by virtue of Rule 19 hereof.  Such an amendment, repeal or addition is valid only if registered by the chief executive.
Moved Leo Van De Kamp, Seconded Louis Kucks

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Special Resolution: Rules of Association Rule 11 (3)(c)

11 (3)(c)
A list of nominations for all positions is to be available from the Secretary or the Association’s website not less than 7 days prior to the Annual General Meeting.

Moved Leo Van De Kamp, Seconded Graham Coops

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

GENERAL BUSINESS

Major Will Norval, XO 2RAR (representing the Commanding Officer) addressed the meeting:

The CO sends his apology for not being able to attend due to work commitments.  The CO stressed the importance of the Association and acknowledges the work of all predecessors.  He also thanked David White for standing for re-election as Treasurer.  Major Norval said that the CO would select three (PTE, CPL and XO) from the Battalion to sit ex-officio on the committee.  They have no voting rights but provide a conduit to the Battalion.  Major Norval then read a letter from the CO:

I am writing this letter to provide the Unit's support for the 2 RAR Association Committee transition from SE Queensland to North Queensland. This move has been many years in the making and is a fantastic outcome for the future of the Association.
In line with the Committee transition, we as the Unit are now looking to take a more active role in the Association and to align the Association's activities to optimise its potential to cater for the ex-serving members of the Battalion. Indeed, I believe that we now have an opportunity to enhance the Association to become a formidable organisation designed to provide an ongoing and active role in the health and well-being of our veterans.
It is important to state that the 2 RAR Association is a wonderful organisation that has done a tremendous job in supporting the veterans of this fine Unit. When I talk of evolving the Association to provide more overt support of the Unit, this has nothing to do with the current Committee, but everything to do with the physical presence of a Committee based within the Unit in Townsville. The opportunities this presents to 2 RAR is immense.
I have met with both Mr Robert Althofer and Mr Justin Huggett, the two ex-2RAR members who are nominating for the President and Vice-President positions of the Association. I know both members well and the Unit provides its full support behind these men. As with all change, the transition will be painful, but it is vital for the survival and future health of the Association. I have no doubt these two men are the right people for the job.
I also write to outline the Unit's expectations for the transition of the Committee to Townsville and how we, as the Unit, would like the Battalion and Association to work together going forward. First and foremost, the Association exists to support the Unit and its ex-serving members. I am of the firm belief that the Association can become an organisation that can save lives. I do not believe that this is a dramatic statement. Our nation has now conducted 20-years of persistent operations and the need to support our modern day veterans is at a critical point. Additionally, the need to support our older veterans is always of equal importance. The key for the Association going forward is to become an organisation for all - A trusted agent that all veterans, irrespective of age or circumstance, can turn to for support in times of need.
The Unit will be offering the following to not only the 2 RAR Association, but also the 2/4 RAR Association:

· Permanent office space and a merchandise store for both Associations. This support also extends to conference room facilities for committee meeting, reunions, Association days, etc.

· Standing invitation for the Association committee members and other veterans to attend Unit battle dinners and dining-in nights.

· The Unit is evolving the Soldier's Club into a Veteran Precinct that is open to all ex-serving members. An open invitation would extend to all ex-members to attend sporting events, boozer parades and morning coffees.

· The continued evolution of the Museum as a place where veterans can volunteer and as a drawcard to bring ex-members back into the Unit. The museum is absolutely world-class and can only get better.

· DVA advocates based out of the Veteran Precinct to provide targeted support for ex-members of the Unit.

· The Unit wants the Association to become an organisation that openly battle-tracks our ex--serving

members to monitor those in need and provide support where and when required.  It is our moral obligation to ensure this occurs. If we do not help ourselves then no one else will. It is my intent to actively transition our discharging personnel over to the committee. I see a committee member attending a soldier's discharge meeting with the CO and an active handover from the Unit to the committee of that member. The committee can then support with DVA advocacy or just monitor to provide support. The Unit is seeking for the Association to become an organisation to ring our ex-serving members on a routine basis to see how they are. The power of a phone call cannot be understated, and I believe this is the most powerful tool the Association can provide to our veterans. A friendly voice and trusted agent will save lives.
There are many great veteran organisations in Australia doing good things, but I believe the missing link in battle-tracking those veterans in need are committed Associations who can provide a trusted voice. The 2 RAR Association is a fantastic organisation that now has the potential to evolve, through the leadership of modern veterans, into something that Army has never seen - A powerful group that looks after its own, sees itself as the first point of call and fully integrated with the Unit. I have now briefed Commander 1st Division, Commander Forces Commander and the Colonel Commandant on the future intent for the Association. They are all in agreeance that it is a fantastic initiative. The Colonel Commandant in particular, expressed that he believes this is the missing link in looking after our veterans and he is watching our progress with a keen interest.
To Leo, Gordon, the current serving committee and Association, on behalf of the Battalion, thank you for your decades of hard work and commitment to the welfare of our ex-serving members. Your passion and drive to continue serving our Unit through the Association has being immense. The transition of the Committee is just another step in the Association's progress forward and has been built upon your tremendous support and tenacity. We thank you for everything you have done.
Now you can enjoy the fruits of the Association while the younger generation do all of the hard work. As a show of our appreciation, I would like to extend an invitation to the current serving committee to attend 2 RAR's Dining-Out Night on 07 December. I believe it would be a fitting time to formally pass the baton to the new Committee and to thank you, in a public forum, for your decades of hard work and devotion.
On a personal note, thank you for the tremendous support the Committee and Association has shown me in my tenure as the Unit's CO. The 2 RAR Association is by far the most positive Association I have had the privilege of being a part of. The Association and members have shown nothing but the upmost support and friendship. I firmly believe that the most important thing that has occurred in my time at the Unit will be the transition of the Committee to NQ and the new chapter in the Association's history. If a Unit is to call itself ready in serving its country then how it treats its ex-members is the clearest indication of its worthiness. We have a duty to continue caring for those who have served us in the past. I now look forward to become an ex-serving member of the Unit and joining the ranks of this wonderful Association.

Duty First,

Second-to-None

Judd Finger

Lieutenant Colonel

Commanding Officer

ACKNOWLEDGED BY ACCLAIMATION
Closing Remarks – Leo Van De Kamp

I would like to thank those new members who have come forward to take on the management positions of the committee.  I congratulate the incoming committee members and for those of us who have stood down, we remain committed to providing any support and/or advice as might be requested. It is only right that to give more effect to the objectives of the Association, and more effective recruitment opportunities for the Association, that the management control of the Association be located in Townsville, the home base of the Battalion.

With the management committee now moving to Townsville, I do need to thank a number of individuals who have been influential in ensuring a smooth transition.  Firstly, I want to thank the Commanding Officer, LTCOL Judd Finger, who has been very much at the forefront in making this happen.  Additionally, our patron, MAJGEN Mick Slater (Retd) has also been very much involved.  Lastly, I need to acknowledge the work behind the scenes and sound advice during the negotiations the committee received from our Honorary Legal Adviser, Pat Savage.  My sincere thanks to these three gentlemen for their outstanding effort in facilitating this transition.

As we hand over the reins to the new committee, I am pleased to say that the Association continues to be in a sound financial position.  I have been president of the Association for nine years and I would like to acknowledge commitment, dedication and hard work of all committee members who have formed part of the committee during this time. I wish to thank them for their support, guidance and advice that has helped me along the way.  I have very much appreciated the contribution that each of the members has made. I also acknowledge all members and their families for their support, encouragement and friendship over the many years.  It has been a wonderful journey and I have appreciated the camaraderie.  I wish all members of the Association and their families best wishes for the future.  Thank you to all.

DATE AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING

The date, time and place for the next Annual General Meeting will be advised in due course.
CONCLUSION

There being no further business, the meeting concluded at 11.20am
Robert Althofer







Malcolm Gray
President 







Secretary
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